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Scranton, August 21st, 1901*
Gen. Joshua L. Chamberlin,





Dear Comrade:

The Association of the 143rd Regt. P.V. again extend to you, one of our old loved and venerated Brigade Commanders, an invitation to attend this our 35th annual re-union.  It would do the old boys hearts good to meet and greet you once more, for many of us have vivid memories of the 18th of June 1864, when you led the Pennsylvania Brigade into the never to be forgotten assault on the main line of the enemy at Petersburg, Va. That we failed was not your nor our fault.  The combination of our Corps Commanders failed and we were not properly sustained on our flanks; therefore we got the punishment and glory of the charge – but not the victory.  But we venerate you all the same.

Now if you can not attend, do write me a letter to the boys.

I did not receive your letter of Sept. 26th 1900, in time for the last re-union.





With kind regards






Truly yours







P De Lacy







Pres. 143rd Regt, P.V.

*This letter contains the original spelling of the author.
